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EDUCATION FOR YOUNG PEOPLE SUPERVISED BY THE YOUTH JUSTICE SYSTEM: A CONSULTATION
Foreword 
We must ensure that all children and young people can realise their potential and participate positively in society.  Providing appropriate support to the most vulnerable young people and those most at risk is central to the government’s policies in Every Child Matters and Youth Matters.  
A minority of young people face adverse childhoods and experience multiple difficulties in making the transition to adulthood.  They often have complex needs, including substance misuse, poor mental health, disrupted family backgrounds and poor experiences of education.  It is critical that we continue to develop our services to support young people at risk at the earliest opportunity.  Through our reforms to children’s and young people’s services we are striving to meet the needs of vulnerable young people and to prevent engagement in anti-social behaviour and crime.  
For the minority of young people who become involved in the youth justice system, we must ensure that services provide consistent and high quality support to help them move away from a life of crime.  A wealth of evidence suggests that participation in education, training and employment is a key factor in preventing offending behaviour.  We know that detachment from mainstream learning and under-achievement are two of the main risk factors related to youth offending.  Equally, participation in motivational education and employment programmes can set young offenders on a path to a crime free life.
Much has been achieved already.  The creation of the Youth Justice Board in 1998 has improved the offer we make to young people in the youth justice system.  Following the consultation on our Green Paper Reducing Re-Offending through Skills and Employment’ last year, we published plans for implementing the proposals in our ‘Next Steps’ document in December 2006. This document outlined our commitment to improving education for young people in the youth justice system. 

We are pressing ahead with other educational reforms, including the development of a new curriculum for young people aged 14-19, which will provide an opportunity to consider how we best meet the needs of some of this group of young people.  The recently published Green Paper ‘Raising Expectations: Staying in Education and Training Post-16’ will also have an impact and we look forward to receiving consultation responses on these issues.  
We want to stimulate debate on the way forward to ensure that young people receive the support they need to engage in education and employment programmes that support them in leading law-abiding lives.  Last year we undertook some extensive research with our partners and stakeholders into the major issues affecting progress and are now consulting on some of the key areas. We are extremely interested in hearing your views on the issues presented in our series of consultation papers: ‘Ensuring Participation’, Delivering a Suitable Curriculum’, ‘Workforce Development’ and ‘Accountability for Young Offenders’ Education’, as well as any other views you have.
Responses to this consultation will inform our thinking as we develop policy plans, to be published later this year. We look forward to hearing from you.
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